

Sent via Email

Larry Harris, Turner Island Water District GSA #1
Mike Gallo, Merced Subbasin GSA
Nic Marchini, Merced Subbasin GSA
Bob Kelley, Merced Subbasin GSA
Daniel Chavez, Merced Irrigation-Urban GSA
Justin Vinson, Merced Irrigation-Urban GSA
Stephanie Dietz, Merced Irrigation-Urban GSA

July 9, 2019

Re: Clarification on comment letter submitted on June 21st, 2019

Dear board members of the Merced subbasin Groundwater Sustainability Agencies,

This letter is to clarify two of our recommendations within our comment letter that was submitted on June 21, 2019.

First, we would like to clarify that under our groundwater quality minimum threshold recommendation, we recommend that you set your minimum thresholds at either the best water quality since 2015 *OR* the MCL, whichever represents better water quality.

Our second clarifying point is in regards to the GSA's project and management actions. We strongly recommend that GSAs have projects and management actions that will specifically benefit disadvantaged communities' drinking water, in order to protect vital drinking water resources. We hope to collaborate with community residents, your GSA, and other stakeholders in designing such projects.

If you have any questions or would like to discuss these clarifying points or our other recommendations, please feel free to contact us at amonaco@leadershipcounsel.org.

Sincerely,

Amanda Monaco Leadership Counsel for Justice and Accountability